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5M13 held their first of five New Officer Training sessions.  Thank you to the Rossburn Lions for 
hosting this event,  you were great hosts. Eighteen awesome interested Lions from Rossburn, Oak-
burn, Minnedosa, Binscarth Birtle Lions clubs were represented. Great question and answer discus-
sions followed each Lions Office. 

Everyone felt the training was beneficial. Some comments were; “I realized our club was doing 
their meetings and reporting okay.”  “No matter how often I attend I always take home something 
new.”  “Wonderful evening of learning and fellowship.”  

Lions Willie Brown, and Cheryl and Bill McKitrick were the Global Leadership trainers. Our only 
disappointment was that more clubs were not present!

Executives - see our list of upcoming training days listed below. Existing Officers for next year 
are encouraged to attend, as “MYLCI” has changed dramatically. There is always something NEW to 
learn in this day of technology!  “Duties”, “Expectations” and “Job Descriptions” for President, Secre-
tary, Treasurer and Tail Twister will be explained and reviewed. Lunch will be provided. Time 10:00am 
to 2:15pm, but may end sooner. There is NO registration fee. More details on page 5.

Submitted by Lion Cheryl McKitrick GLT Coordinator

5M13 LIONS & LIONESS OFFICERS  2017 TRAINING SEMINARS
APRIL 8, 2017 @ Stonewall	 APRIL 29, 2017 @ Oak Lake
APRIL 9, 2017 @ Holland	 APRIL 30, 2017 @ Swan River

New Officer Training

The Lions of 
District 5M13 
are going to 
the Fair!
 

5M13 is seeking volunteers 
to assist with promoting 
Lionism and looking for 
potential Lions.

 Approximately 100,000 
people visit the Brandon 
Fair during its’ nearly week 
long run and it’s an excellent 
opportunity for us to reach 
out to the general public.

We’re looking for Lions who 
can help us meet and greet 
the public for just 3 hours 
at our Promotional Booth at 
the Royal Manitoba Winter 
Fair in Brandon, March 27 - 
April 1.  

You’ll get a free day pass 
to the fair, and you’ll be 
helping to inform the 
public about Lions.  This 
is a district wide project, 
and we are excited to be 
promoting everything you 
and your club does for your 
community.  

To sign up as a volunteer, 
please  go to 

 

http://signup.com/
go/5XD7Nn

It’s going to be a lot of fun, 
so join our project team!

Project Pride
As we celebrate Canada’s 

150th, and Lions 100th, it is a 
great time to instill pride in 
the community by presenting 
a Canadian flag to grade one 
students at your local school. 
Order deadline fast approach-
ing. See inside for details.
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Hello fellow Lions. Well, we are two-
thirds of the way through our present 
Lions year. Wow the time is moving 
quickly. Lion Wanda and I are planning 
our commitments out to the end of 
April so that makes it look like a really 
short time until the end of June!

We have been busy after a slow January 
and December as far as local commit-

ments are concerned. February has seen us complete five club 
visits in the first half with at least three 
more by the end of the month. We are 
planning on doing a northern swing in first 
week of March, which will see us end-up in 
Thompson on March 8. From March 10-11 
we will be in Minneapolis for a Council of 
Governors meeting. We are still waiting for 
confirmation from a couple of clubs.

Other events that several Lions have been 
working on are a New Club development 
and a training session.

A training/information session will be 
held Sunday, April 9 in Austin, MB. We are 
pleased to have Lion Paul Baker for this 
workshop, and he then will work with com-
munity members on Monday and Tuesday 
with an open information meeting in La-
Salle for the development of a new club in 
LaSalle.

Your District Governor team is also work-
ing with a group throughout the district 
to do a Lion awareness booth at the Roy-
al Manitoba Winter Fair. Later in April, an 
excited group is using the contacts from 
the fair booth as a springboard to launch 

an open house in Brandon. Per-
haps other communities would 
be interested in a similar follow 
up? Brandon is our second area 
that the District Governor has 
marked as a prime area for large 
new member growth or a new club. I am very excited to see Li-
ons stepping forward to take these initiatives to the next level! 
Way to go teams!DG Gord Kingdon

GRASSROOTS MUSINGS

District 5M13 Executive 2016-2017

DISTRICT GOVERNOR 
Lion Gord Kingdon
Box 1158, Minnedosa, MB R0J 1E0
R: 204-867-5804 C: 204-868-5155
gord5m13@hotmail.com

SECRETARY Lion Chris Miles
Box 489, McGregor, MB R0H 0R0
R: 204-685-2840 C: 204-668-0506
cmiles@presidiocorp.com 
 
TREASURER Lion Bill McKitrick
Box 340, Crystal City, MB R0K 0N0
R: 204-873-2091  C: 204-325-2455
5M13@inetlink.ca 

DISTRICT GOVERNOR ELECT
Helmut Neufeld 
Box 304, Shoal Lake, MB R0J 1Z0 
R: 204-759-2671  C: 204-365-6195 
mini@mts.net 

1ST VICE DISTRICT
GOVERNOR ELECT
Lion Gareth Boys 
RR #1, Rapid City, MB R0K 1W0 
R: 204-724-7422 C: 204-868-0158 
gboys45@icloud.com

2nd VICE DISTRICT
GOVERNOR ELECT
DWAYNE MONCUR
Box 24, Birtle, MB, MB  R0M 0C0 
R: 204-773-6543
dmoncur60lions@gmail.com

Immediate Past DG 
Lion Louise Kernested 
Stonewall, Manitoba 
R: 204-467-2365 C: 204-771-6682
glkern@mts.net 

GLOBAL LEADERSHIP 
TEAM COORDINATOR
Cheryl McKitrick
Box 340, Crystal City, MB R0K 0N0
R: 204-873-2091  C: 204-825-8073
cemckit@gmail.com  

DISTRICT ADVISORY
ZONE 1: Gord Kingdon
ZONE 2: Dwayne Moncur
ZONE 3: Helmut Neufeld
ZONE 4: Gareth Boys
ZONE 5: Gwen Argue
ZONE 6: Lynn Downey
ZONE 7: Barb Hurd
ZONE 8: Anita Hart
ZONE 9: Shannon Dueck
ZONE 10: vacant

Awards: Gordon Kingdon
Int’l Advisor: Ben Ward
LCIF: Tanya Cameron
Lions Centennial: LLoyd McCabe
Leo Clubs: Cpl John Peters

Lions Can. Diabets: Sharon Brooks
Lions Eye Bank/Lions Fdn of 
MB & NW ON: Cheryl McKitrick, 
Alex Haluschak and Myrna Miles

Lions Fdn of Canada Guide Dogs: Bill McKitrick
Lions Hearing, Can. Div: 

Helmut Neufeld, Lloyd McCabe
Public Relations:  Lorraine Houston
Youth Exchange: Gordon Kingdon
Lions Quest: Carl Johanson
Peace Poster: Aletha Riegel
Project Pride: Willie Brown
Speak Off: Willie Brown
MB Lions Memorial: Craig Hughson

NEWSLETTER
Lion Bill McKitrick
R: 204-873-2091 C: 204-325-2455 
Fax. 204-873-2633 5M13@inetlink.ca 
ASSOC. EDITOR & PRODUCTION
Lion Lorraine Houston
Box 220, Boissevain, MB  R0K 0E0
B: 204-534-6479 Fax 204-534-2977 
manlion@therecorder.ca

Here is some breaking news for you - Elly Pendergast has decided to move on from 
her position as Executive Director of the Lions Eye Bank of Manitoba and NW Ontario 
and the Lions Foundation of Manitoba and NW Ontario effective February 24, 2017. 
You can be assured that the Board of Directors is on top of this change and are into 
selecting a new director as soon as possible. On behalf of the Lions of 5M13, I would 
like to send a thank you to Elly for her dedication and assistance in the building and 
operating the Foundation. Good luck in your future Elly.

CONTINUED ON PAGE 3
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District Governor Calendar

MARCH
	 1	 Portage Lions visit
	 4	 Cabinet meeting - Brandon
	 6	 Gilbert Plains Lions
	 7	 Ethelbert Lions and Pine Rivers Lions 
	 8	 Thompson Lions
	 9	 travel
	10 & 11	 Council of Governors, Minneapolis
	 12	 travel
	 15	 Shoal Lake, Oakburn, Elphinstone, Sandy Lake, 
		  Erickson, & Strathclair Lions - multi club DG visit.
	 18	 Billy Beal fishing derby - Swan Valley Lions
	 24	 Hearing Committee meeting - Winnipeg
	 25	 Lions Foundation meeting - Winnipeg
	26 - Apr 1  Various duties plus help at Winter Fair Lions Booth

APRIL
	 7	 Binscarth Lions
	 8	 Club officer training - Stonewall
	 9	 Club officer training - Holland
	 19	 Brandon, Wheat City & Prairie Pride Lions 
	20 - 24	 Travel to and attend MD5M Convention - Bemidji, Mn.
	 25	 Virden Lions
	 26	 Minnedosa Lions
	 29	 Wawanesa Lions 60th anniversary 

I would like to really encourage the Lions in our district to get 
out and contact the members in their community. Let them 
know what you are doing to help those in need, right in their 
own hometown. Invite them to help you with your fund raising 
and service activities. Once they see how WE SERVE they may 
join you in your LIONS club. Only you, the LIONS members, can 
keep your club healthy and growing by reaching out. Be proud 
of the work you do for others because it is of value beyond 
words. The reward is the smile and a quiet Thank you! 

Club secretaries .... 
.... why did you take on the responsibilities if you won’t at least 
try to fulfill the duties? As Lion Cheryl has mentioned in her 
email - 18 of 55 clubs are not reporting your activity reports 
to LCI? 

Is this because of a lack of training? Well I’m afraid that also 
rests on your shoulders as the district had offered two training 
dates last spring and Lion Cheryl has offered several times to 
train those of you that couldn’t or wouldn’t try to make the 
training dates. Those that contacted her found it very valu-
able! Yes, I know you are all volunteers, well so are the rest 
of us, but it is time you stepped up to the plate and fulfill your 
responsibilities to your club and fellow LIONS members! 

If you have found my words a bit stern that is good, that is 
the way they were meant to be! Your District Governors team 
(DG, VDG’s, Secretary, Treasurer, Zone Chairs, District Admin-
instration and committee chairs) have committed their time 
and effort to provide you with any and all information or help 
that you need. To have it wasted by those that don’t care, can’t 
be bothered or feel it doesn’t apply to them, is frustrating and 
disheartening. If you think I am the only one that feels this way 
and only this year, best you think again. All I want for you, is 
that YOU be proud of being a LION and, as in your private life, 
you need to do it to the best of your ability because it is im-
portant, if not to you, to someone else. 

Let’s make a concerted team effort to do better. If you have 
been carrying out your responsibilities, then I thank you from 
the bottom my heart for your service. It is important to be the 
best that we can be, because I know we can do it. Go get those 
community members, start those new projects, so we can 
reach out to help more people. We all have nearby communi-
ties that don’t have LIONS clubs that we can reach out to offer 
to help. I know that your club is doing a great job but we need 
to let others know, do your reports! 

Since the subject of the officer training has been brought up, 
I will let you know that your District executive have decided 
to do a total of five training dates and places this spring. We 
are working on setting up facilities in four communities with 
one in Rossburn already completed. The dates and places are 
April 8 in Stonewall; Holland April 9; Oak Lake April 29; & Swan 
River April 30. Please mark dates down and do some planning 

and get to one of these sessions. These are also excellent for 
sitting club officers that are continuing on their service as club 
officers for another year. 

With these dates and places in place we fully expect the clubs 
to have their club officers in place by the end of March. It is 
highly recommended that the clubs plan on having their elec-
tions prior to the last week of March, which is only five weeks 
away. 

Your Peace Poster, Speak Off, Lions Pride and Youth Exchange 
Chairs have all sent out a “heads up” about their areas of con-
cern. Please take them to heart and let these reminders serve 
as the notice of upcoming programs that need to be started in 
your club. Notices also appear in this issue.

SHOW YOUR PRIDE OF BEING A LION. WE SERVE.

That is it for now.  
Be sure to stop by the Lions booth at the Brandon Fair 

March 27 to April 1, 2017.

DG Lion Gord Kingdon

CONTINUED FROM PAGE 2

GRASSROOTS MUSINGS
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We are excited to announce a new District project that we 
would love your Club to be a part of!

Membership is an issue that all Clubs are struggling with. 
Having a booth at the Royal Manitoba Winter Fair will provide 
a great opportunity to highlight what we as Lions do through-
out the world and right here in our communities. Over the last 
five years the Winter Fair has seen more than 100,000 people 
walk through their doors. If we have an interactive, eye-catch-
ing display this will draw people in, therefore, beginning a con-
versation.

We will have signs and banners that will announce that the 
booth is run by the Lions Clubs. We will have a static display 
which will highlight the 100 Years of Service theme for the 
year. We will be showcasing some of the wonderful things Li-
ons do throughout the world as well as highlighting the Lions 
Clubs which exist in this part of Manitoba. 

We plan to have a PowerPoint presentation running on a con-
tinual loop, which would have photographs of projects done 
by Lions and projects in progress. Additionally, we are hoping 
to have a roulette wheel which people could spin to win prizes 
because lets face it, people love free stuff! The point of the 
booth will be to show people who Lions are, what Lions do, 
and what Lion Clubs have contributed to their communities.

We are asking Clubs to share their time in staffing this booth. 
This provides Clubs the opportunity to highlight what they 
do within their communities. It will also provide plenty of op-
portunity for a conversation to begin about the great projects 
Lions have done to better their communities in which they 
serve. By having members from different Clubs man the booth, 
will bring different perspectives to the people who visit and 
will promote Lions Clubs in general. We can also display some 
of the great things Lions do such as Guide Dogs, Roar for Hear-
ing, Journey for Sight, and much more.

The booth will contain literature on Lions Clubs and brochures 
with Club contact information. These will be there for the tak-
ing so interested people will have a way to get connected with 
Lions in the area in which they live.

We need the help of many Clubs within the District because 
the Fair runs Monday, March 27 through to Saturday, April 1, 
at the Keystone Center in Brandon. The hours of the booth will 
be Monday 9am to 10pm and Tuesday to Saturday 10am to 
10pm. Depending on where our booth is located, the end time 
may be changed to 7pm. The booth will need to be staffed 
with 2 people per 3-hour shift. This is a lot of people, which is 
why it is important to have the help of many different Clubs. 
Having the booth staffed with people who love being Lions and 
who are passionate about what their Clubs do, will bring inter-
ested people in and get them excited about what they can do 
to help in their community. Also, workers will be supplied with 
a pass into the Fair, which is good for the entire day!

There is a schedule on line at www.5m13Lions.org, which 
shows the entire week of shifts that are available as well as 
shifts that have been taken. A reminder by this website will 
be generated and sent to those who have signed up to work. 
There will also need to be people who are willing to be a “back-
up” just in case the weather gets bad and someone cannot 
make it in for their shift. Those interested in being a backup 
can contact me, Lion Michelle Kaskiw or Lion Gord Kingdon at 
the contact information provided below. For those who sign 
up to work, more information about responsibilities, etiquette, 
and passes will be sent out.

We hope you are as exited about this project as we are! If 
you have any questions, please contact Lion Gord King-
don at Gord5m13@hotmail.com 204-868-5155 or my-
self, Lion Michelle Kaskiw at mpekrul@mts.net 204-571-
0826, and we will be more than happy to answer them.  

5M13 Lions will have a 
booth at the 

110th Royal Manitoba 
Winter Fair in Brandon

March 27 - April 1, 2017

Looking for volunteers from the district to help 
man the booth to promote Lionism in our

district and your community.

If you would be available for a time slot please
sign up at http://signup.com/go/5XD7Nn

or contact 
DG Lion Gord Kingdon 204-868-5155

or Michelle Kaskiw 
at mpekrul@mts.net 204-571-0826

Thank you and we hope to hear from you!
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SEMINAR STRUCTURE
HOW TO CONDUCT AN 

INFORMATIVE MEETING
 

Come see for yourself.
 
10:00 - 10:30	 Call Meeting to Order,
	 PRESIDENT role & responsibilities
10:30 - 11:30	 Minutes, SECRETARY role & responsibilities
11:30 - 12:00	 Financials, TREASURER role & responsibilities
12:00 - 12:45	 Lunch
12:45 - 1:15	 MEMBERSHIP CHAIR role and responsibilities
1:15 - 1:45	 TAIL TWISTER role and responsibilities
1:45 - 2:15	 Questions & answer period and Club Sharing!

RSVP Names and Lions Club of those attending 
before APRIL 3rd for the first two dates

and APRIL 25 for the last 2 dates. 
(We need to plan for lunch) to:
LION CHERYL MCKITRICK  
EMAIL: cemckit@gmail.com

PHONE: 204-873-2091 TEXT 204-825-8073

Bring your questions and concerns and learn together!

APRIL 8, 2017 @ STONEWALL, MB.
	 Board Room, 622 Centre Ave, Entrance #1, just off Centre Ave.
                       

APRIL 9, 2017 @ HOLLAND, MB.
	 Elementary School, 103 Thompson St.           
                       

APRIL 29, 2017 @ OAK LAKE, MB.
	 Royal Canadian Legion Hall, 291 Assiniboine St W.
                       

APRIL 30, 2017 @ SWAN RIVER, MB.
	 Valley Lions Plaza Room, 217-6th Ave, South
                       

TIME: 10:00 AM – 2:15 PM (May end sooner)

The 5M13 District feel that an “OFFICER TRAINING SEMI-
NAR” held in various areas in the District would be of extreme 
importance and benefit to all club executive, and indirectly a 
benefit to all Lions and Lioness Clubs in our District.  Many 
times “Club Executive” positions are filled with no orientation 
to the position’s role. (We held a session in Rossburn, MB in 
January for the clubs in that area.)
Existing Officers for next year are encouraged to attend, as 

“MYLCI” has changed dramatically. There is always something 
NEW to learn in this day of technology!

Our Goal is “that all club executive be as well informed as 
possible of their role and expectations and therefore are able 
to become great leaders for their clubs”, and be able to better 
serve their communities.

“Duties”, “Expectations” and “Job Descriptions” for President, 
Secretary, Treasurer and Tail Twister will be explained and re-
viewed.

Lunch will be provided.
There will be NO Registration Fee

We recommend strongly that each club cover expenses for 
travel for their Lions and Lioness to attend.

                      
                                               

5M13  LIONS & LIONESS 
OFFICERS 2017 
TRAINING
SEMINARS

Congratulations to Lion Michelle Kaskiw from Brandon Wheat City Lions Club 
AND  Lion Denis Deslauriers form Minnedosa Lions CLub as our most recent graduates from 
the Lions Clubs International “Emerging  Lions Leadership Institute” held in Oakbrook, IL, 
January 21-23, 2017. Our district is very proud of you for taking the interest and time from 
your busy schedules to attend this awesome leadership training.

Lion Cheryl McKitrick, 5M13 GLT Coordinator
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Avoid the stress of driving, paying parking fees in Chicago 
as high as $68 per day, and massive traffic congestion. Take 
the bus!! We are looking at renting a coach bus or buses and 
riding in style to Chicago!!
Chicago style hotdogs, Chicago deep dish pizza, interest-

ing seminars, participate in a parade with 30,000 other lions, 
enjoy an assortment of tours, shopping, fireworks over Lake 
Michigan, and concerts featuring:

The Beach Boys, Chicago’s own “Chicago”, the Blues Broth-
ers, Patti LaPaige, a Beatles tribute band, the Charlie Daniels 
Band, and more. 

For more information about the convention go to 
pages 18 – 24 in the February 2017 Lions magazine. 

For updates go to lionsclubs.org  
and click on the banner heading: LICION

Next Stop ….. 
Chicago!!

The International Convention

is getting closer.   

If you ever wanted to go to an

International Convention, and

want to have a great time getting there, 

consider jumping on a bus 

with a few hundred 

of your closest Lion Friends.

CELEBRATING 100 Years of Service
Where There’s a Need, There’s a LION

Lions Clubs International

LCI International Convention
and 100thanniversary 

June 30th to July 4th, 2017

Leave Minnesota: Thursday, June 29, 2017
Return to Minnesota: Wednesday, July 5, 2017

Pickup points: to be determined
once we see where the riders are located.

Cost: $155 US per passenger, 
to be paid at the time of your reservation.

For more info or for bus registration contact: 
Denny Ganz

5079 County 40 NW Hackensack, MN 56452
218.244.4232     dsganz@tds.net

or
Les Swift; 218.839.2184  ltranch@brainerd.net

ALL ABOARD FOR ANNUAL 100th LCI International Convention, Chicago, ILLINOIS 
JUNE 30 - JULY 4, 2017     Let the Centennial fun begin with a train ride to Chicago.

The Multiple Centennial Celebration Committee have filled a dedicated Lions Car with Amtrak for just Lions who want to go to 
Chicago to the 2017 Lions International Convention. However if still interested in riding the train you can still sign up and book 
on line at     www.amtrak.com/tickets-reservations.

 The train number we are taking is 8/28 leaving at 8:00AM on Thursday, June, 29, 2017 and we will be returning from Chicago 
on train 7, leaving at 2:15PM on Wednesday, July 5, 2017. For some of you this may be a good opportunity for you to get on the 
train at a location more convenient to your home location. Unfortunately those that signed up to ride in the Lions Car must come 
to the St. Paul Amtrak Station to get onto the train as Amtrak was not willing to 
pick up a large group other than that one stop.

Please book fairly soon as we think the train may fill up fairly quick as for other 
Lions to the West and North of us may see this as a viable and reasonable way to 
get to Chicago for our Lions Centennial Celebration. If interested, contact PDG 
Lynn Farley ltsfarley1@q.com soon! 
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Thank you
to the generous support of our sponsors

for the 5M13 District 32nd Annual Convention
held in Brandon, Manitoba November 4-6, 2016 

 

MBCreditUnions.ca

Credit
Unions

Serving Southwestern Manitoba
Austin Credit Union
Amaranth Credit Union
Beautiful Plains Credit Union
Catalyst Credit Union

Crocus Credit Union
Erickson Credit Union
Minnedosa Credit Union
Portage Credit Union

Strathclair Credit Union
Sunrise Credit Union
Vanguard Credit Union

Proud to support 
5M13 Lions Club!

MBCreditUnions.ca

Credit
Unions

Serving Southwestern Manitoba
Austin Credit Union
Amaranth Credit Union
Beautiful Plains Credit Union
Catalyst Credit Union

Crocus Credit Union
Erickson Credit Union
Minnedosa Credit Union
Portage Credit Union

Strathclair Credit Union
Sunrise Credit Union
Vanguard Credit Union

Proud to support 
5M13 Lions Club!

Proud to support 5M13 Lions Clubs!

Warner L. Buck
Chartered Professional

Accountant

People’s Market Place
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Journey
for Sight
Raising funds
for the
Lions Eye Bank
of Manitoba
and NW Ontario

Raising money for Sight
Journey for Sight ride January 16 to 21, 2017
The  Journey for Sight Snowmobile ride 2017 and raffle tally has not been 
completed, but the ride was considered another great success, raising funds 
for the  Lions Eye Bank.

Winner of the 

Journey For 

Sight 2017

Ski-Doo raffle
(or $7000 cash) 

was

Warren Snow
of Birtle, Man.

Lion Tom Borsa and Neepawa Snnowdrifters 
member Roy Globak presented The Journey For 
Sight riders with a cheque from the Neepawa 
Snowdrifterrs Club along with other donations 
received by Lion Tom Borsa. After the enjoyable 
lunch at Neepawa Dairy Queen, Lion Tom and 
Snowdrifters club member Roy Globak, led the 
riders on a freshly groomed trail from Neepawa, 
through our beautiful Sand Hills to meet more 
riders at Carberry and  then continued on to end 
up at Brandon.The day was mild, foggy, drizzling 
mist and very enjoyable by all.

Lion Garnet Gompf hand tickets over to JFS organizer Brad Henderson

Waskada Lions Club President Lion Adam McGregor presents a cheque to Lion Ro-
land Hainsworth. The SW leg started their ride from Waskada where riders enoyed 
breakfast at the new community rink.
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Peace Poster contest Contest Deadlines

Entries not meeting deadlines 
will be disqualified.

January 15:
Kits go on sale from the Club 
Supplies Sales Department at 
International Headquarters.

October 1:
Deadline to purchase kits 
from the Club Supplies Sales 
Department at International 
Headquarters.

November 15:
Postmark deadline for a club 
to send one winning poster 
(per contest sponsored) to the 
district governor.

December 1:
Postmark deadline for a Gov-
ernor to send one winning 
district poster to multiple dis-
trict council chairperson.

December 1:
Postmark deadline for a Gov-
ernor not belonging to a 
multiple district to send one 
winning poster to the Public 
Relations Department at In-
ternational Headquarters.

December 1:
Postmark deadline for a Club 
not belonging to a district to 
send one winning entry to the 
Public Relations Department 
at International Headquarters.

December 15:
Postmark deadline for the 
multiple district council chair-
person to send one winning 
poster to the Public Relations 
Department at International 
Headquarters.

February 1:
International winners notified 
on or before this date.

Lions International 
Peace Poster Contest

      

 	 Encourage the youth in your community to express their feelings of peace, 
while gaining exposure for your club. 
Participate in this year’s Lions International Peace Poster contest.

2017-2018 Theme

The Future of Peace
Order now. 
	 With school starting up for another year, it’s time to touch base with local art teachers 

about this year’s Lions Peace Poster Contest. Its time to order a Peace Poster Contest kit from 
the Club Supplies Sales Department at International Headquarters. The deadline to order a kit 
is Oct 1.

	 Sponsoring a contest for local youth is an easy way to support your schools and 
promote your club. The process is as simple as ordering a contest kit, making contact with the 
appropriate art teacher and having a judge or club member select the winner. The contest is for 
youths age 11 – 13 (typically middle school).

	 Winners must be chosen and submitted to District Governor Gordon Kingdon. 
A kit must be purchased for each contest sponsored. Allow 4-6 weeks for delivery.

Order Now. Call 1-800-710-7822.
To order online visit the Lions Store (Item Search: Peace Poster Kit) at www.lionsclubs.org 

Any questions contact Lion Aletha Riegel, Peace Poster Chair     vvkleineteufel_06@hotmail.com

Clubs - consider talking to schools by June, before the end of the school 
year, so the teachers can get students prepared to take part in the Peace 
Poster Contest. 

Deadline to have the posters in is November 15, 2017, before the con-
vention that will be held in the fall again, November 17-19, 2017.

When speaking to the schools please do not forget to mention that 
there is also an essay contest that goes along side the poster contest. The 
essay contest is for children that are visually impaired, and allows them to 
participate.

Yours in Lionism, 
Lion Aletha Riegel, Peace Poster Chair
kleineteufel_06@hotmail.com
Box 232, Shilo, MB R0K 2A0.
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This fund raiser for the Lions Founda-
tion of Canada provides the opportu-

nity for local Lions to visit Grade One class-
rooms, spending some quality time with 
children, promoting Lionism and patriotism 
through the presentation of small Canadian 
flags and certificates. 

	 To learn more about this simple 
project, go to Lions Foundation of Canada 
Project Pride. You will find information, 
how to get involved and an 
electronic order form. You 
may also phone 780-532-
3027 and order that way. 

	 The cost per student 
is only $2.00 but if there 
are more Grade One classes 
than your club can afford, 
you might consider choos-
ing one class this year and 
add another next year.  

	 If there is no school 
in your community, make 
contact with one nearby. 
If you contact your MP, 
he/she might supply some 
freebies such as flag pins 
and bookmarks. Kids love 
to receive such goodies! 
For more information, 
contact Lion Willie Brown 
204-773-6360  
wlbrown@mymts.net

Lions Project Pride
Lions Project Pride is a program for Canadian Lions 
Clubs.  If your Lions Club chooses to participate, you 
will express to your community the pride your club 
has in Canada and in being a Lion.

Across the country, Lions Clubs have the opportunity 
to express their own pride in their community and 
country, as well as instill a level of pride in the 
country’s young people.

Lions Clubs who wish to participate in this program 
contact local school officials requesting permission 
to visit schools or visit with classroom teachers to 
present a Canadian flag (15.5cm x 25.5cm; 6” x 10”) 
and a Project Pride certificate to Grade 1 students. 
The certificate, in English or French, describes the 
diversity of our country and the pride we have in 
being Canadian.

Lions Clubs from British Columbia to Newfoundland 
are participating in this project and are sharing their 
community and national pride with over 40,000 
students each year.

Be a proud Lion, participate in  
Lions Project Pride.

A project of 
Lions Foundation of Canada

Involve Your Club!
• Contact your school superintendent or principal, 

requesting permission for a member of your 
club to visit each Grade 1 class to present a 
Canadian flag and certificate to each student. 
(The month of June is preferred)

• Determine the total number of flags and 
certificates that you will require.

• Complete and return the order form (attached) 
with cheque payment.

• Receive your flags and certificates and share 
your Lions Pride!

Prepare for Your Visit
What will you tell the students when you visit? 
Here are some ideas;
• Who you are
• Your Lions Club Name
• What Lions do  

(Leo programs, youth activities, etc.)
• Purpose of your visit
• The importance of Canada Day
• The Maple Leaf emblem  

(Try sharing the story of our flag)
• Discuss the flag

Things to Remember
• Make constructive comments
• Encourage discussion
• Present flags
• Ask the teacher to print the student’s  

names on the certificates
• Read Certificates
• Remember a flag for the teacher!

A project of Lions Foundation of Canada

Lions 
Project Pride

Lions Project Pride
A project of Lions Foundation of Canada

My country is Canada.
I am free to be ME regardless of my colour or beliefs.

The symbol of my country is the Maple Leaf.
I am proud to be Canadian.

Name Date

This flag is presented by the 

Lions Club

Actual size 22cm x 14cm (8.5” x 5.5”)

Complete the attached order form and mail to:
Lions Project Pride

Lions Foundation of Canada
11305 - 103 Street

Grande Prairie, AB   T8V 2Y6
Ldcgp@telusplanet.net • 780-532-3027

(Please include payment in full)

All surplus funds will be directed to Lions Foundation of Canada Dog Guides Li
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Lions Project Pride
Lions Project Pride is a program for Canadian Lions 
Clubs.  If your Lions Club chooses to participate, you 
will express to your community the pride your club 
has in Canada and in being a Lion.

Across the country, Lions Clubs have the opportunity 
to express their own pride in their community and 
country, as well as instill a level of pride in the 
country’s young people.

Lions Clubs who wish to participate in this program 
contact local school officials requesting permission 
to visit schools or visit with classroom teachers to 
present a Canadian flag (15.5cm x 25.5cm; 6” x 10”) 
and a Project Pride certificate to Grade 1 students. 
The certificate, in English or French, describes the 
diversity of our country and the pride we have in 
being Canadian.

Lions Clubs from British Columbia to Newfoundland 
are participating in this project and are sharing their 
community and national pride with over 40,000 
students each year.

Be a proud Lion, participate in  
Lions Project Pride.

A project of 
Lions Foundation of Canada

Involve Your Club!
• Contact your school superintendent or principal, 

requesting permission for a member of your 
club to visit each Grade 1 class to present a 
Canadian flag and certificate to each student. 
(The month of June is preferred)

• Determine the total number of flags and 
certificates that you will require.

• Complete and return the order form (attached) 
with cheque payment.

• Receive your flags and certificates and share 
your Lions Pride!

Prepare for Your Visit
What will you tell the students when you visit? 
Here are some ideas;
• Who you are
• Your Lions Club Name
• What Lions do  

(Leo programs, youth activities, etc.)
• Purpose of your visit
• The importance of Canada Day
• The Maple Leaf emblem  

(Try sharing the story of our flag)
• Discuss the flag

Things to Remember
• Make constructive comments
• Encourage discussion
• Present flags
• Ask the teacher to print the student’s  

names on the certificates
• Read Certificates
• Remember a flag for the teacher!

A project of Lions Foundation of Canada

Lions 
Project Pride

Lions Project Pride
Lions Project Pride is a program for Canadian Lions 
Clubs.  If your Lions Club chooses to participate, you 
will express to your community the pride your club 
has in Canada and in being a Lion.

Across the country, Lions Clubs have the opportunity 
to express their own pride in their community and 
country, as well as instill a level of pride in the 
country’s young people.

Lions Clubs who wish to participate in this program 
contact local school officials requesting permission 
to visit schools or visit with classroom teachers to 
present a Canadian flag (15.5cm x 25.5cm; 6” x 10”) 
and a Project Pride certificate to Grade 1 students. 
The certificate, in English or French, describes the 
diversity of our country and the pride we have in 
being Canadian.

Lions Clubs from British Columbia to Newfoundland 
are participating in this project and are sharing their 
community and national pride with over 40,000 
students each year.

Be a proud Lion, participate in  
Lions Project Pride.

A project of 
Lions Foundation of Canada

Involve Your Club!
• Contact your school superintendent or principal, 

requesting permission for a member of your 
club to visit each Grade 1 class to present a 
Canadian flag and certificate to each student. 
(The month of June is preferred)

• Determine the total number of flags and 
certificates that you will require.

• Complete and return the order form (attached) 
with cheque payment.

• Receive your flags and certificates and share 
your Lions Pride!

Prepare for Your Visit
What will you tell the students when you visit? 
Here are some ideas;
• Who you are
• Your Lions Club Name
• What Lions do  

(Leo programs, youth activities, etc.)
• Purpose of your visit
• The importance of Canada Day
• The Maple Leaf emblem  

(Try sharing the story of our flag)
• Discuss the flag

Things to Remember
• Make constructive comments
• Encourage discussion
• Present flags
• Ask the teacher to print the student’s  

names on the certificates
• Read Certificates
• Remember a flag for the teacher!

A project of Lions Foundation of Canada

Lions 
Project Pride
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2017 Lions District 5M13 

   Speak-off competition rules 
Co-educational contest available at 

three levels: 
Grades 6-8, 
Grades 9&10
Grades 11&12

 – participants must be attending a 
Manitoba Department of Education 
sanctioned school

– speeches of 4-6 minutes; 
– 5 point deduction for each half minute 

or portion thereof to be assessed 
contestants may use notes (excessive 

reading to be penalized)
– speakers are expected to use the 

microphone supplied
– speeches must be original, on a topic 

of speaker’s choice
– at end of speech, two questioners will 

pose questions to the contestant, 
based on the speaker’s topic 
– order of speaking by assigned 
numbers drawn prior to contest

– speeches will be evaluated in four 
categories:

	 1. Delivery
	 2. Material
	 3. Response to questions 
	 4. Language & grammar. 

Each of the following will be scored 
out of a possible 10 points: 

voice/modulation; enunciation; 
pace; poise/confidence; organization; 
clarity of message; speaker’s passion for 
topic; grammar/language; response to 
questions adequate & logical and made 

in a clear & fluent manner. 

A speaker’s resume is required for 
introductory purposes. Please include: 
name, age, grade, school, name of 
parent(s), address, phone numbers & 
email, sponsoring Lions Club, hobbies, 
career aspirations and other relevant 
information.

Prizes for each age category will be:
1st $150
2nd $100
3rd $50 
with Grades 11 & 12 winner 

having the option of a $1000 
prize towards the Lions Youth 
Exchange Program.

Reminder
With the Mid-Winter Convention this year on November 18, 2017 please talk with your local schools and 

youth clubs to have your youth registered and qualify to participate in the Lions 5M13 District Speak Off.

The Speak Off is a highlight of the convention. If any questions please contact me, 

Lion Willie Brown Speak Off / Project Pride Chair.
wlbrown@mymts.net or 204 773 6360

Contest will be held at the 5M13 Mid-Winter Convention at 
Winkler on November 18, 2017.

Depending on the number of entries in each category, elimination competitions may need to be held
to determine entries for the final Speak-Off.

Entries to be submitted to
Lion Willie Brown at wlkbrown@mymts.net   204-773.6360.
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Past International Director Brian Shee-
han has announced his intention to run 
for the office of 3rd Vice President of Li-
ons Clubs International.  He will be seeking 
this office at the International Convention 
in Las Vegas in 2018.   

PID Sheehan has the endorsement from 
his club, the Bird Island Lions, and would 
like to ask for the support of MD5M Lions, 
Lionesses, and Leos at the MD5M conven-
tion in April 2017. Our multiple district is 
one of the largest in the world and it is 
time that we give Lions Clubs International 
one of our own to lead this organization. It 
will take a lot of support, and we can help 
PID Sheehan, who has the heart and mind, 
to do a worthy job as our International 
President.

Brian E. Sheehan, from Bird Island, 
Minnesota, USA, served as a director of 
Lions Clubs International in 2011-13 and 
appointed as a Board Appointee in 2014-
2015.

Past Director Sheehan is the founder 
and CEO of Rural Computer Consultants, a 
software development company. 

A member of the Bird Island Lions Club 
since 1991, he has held many offices with-
in the association, including club presi-
dent, zone chair, Webmaster tech advisor, 
leadership chair, membership chair, reten-
tion chair, district convention chair, vice 
district governor, district governor, council 
chair, long range planning chair, member-
ship chair, retention chair, women’s initia-
tive chair and multiple district convention 

chair. He also served as GMT liaison and 
as a presenter at numerous Lions events, 
including the USA/Canada Forum.   On the 
International level he as served as Board 
Appointee to the USA/Canada Lions Lead-
ership forum, Board Appointee to the Ex-
ecutive Committee and contributed to the 
Long Range Planning Committee of Lions 
Clubs International.  He was Chairperson 
of the Finances and Headquarter Oper-
ations Committee and has served on the 
Constitution and By-Laws Committee.  Bri-
an was a trustee on LCIF while he was an 
appointee.  Lion Brian has been a Group 
Leader at DGE training in Toronto, Fukuoka 
and the upcoming DGE School in Chicago.  

He has been a facilitator of the Advanced 
Lions Leadership Institute, Emerging Lions 
Leadership Institute and Regional Lions 
Leadership Institute.  Currently he serves 
as GLT Area “D” Coordinator as well as the 
Sponsorship Chairperson for the USA/Can-
ada Lions Leadership Forum.

In recognition of his service to the asso-
ciation, he has received numerous awards 
including Club Lion of the Year, the Dis-
trict 5M4 Diabetes Awareness Award, the 
MD5M Web Site Appreciation Award, the 
MD5M Al Jensen Leadership Award, the 
Founders Membership Growth Award, 
Cap Baker Award, numerous Internation-
al President’s Certificates of Appreciation, 
an International President’s Leadership 
Award and five International President’s 
Medals. He is a Progressive Melvin Jones 
Fellow, Second Century Ambassador, Mel-
vin Jones Vangaurd and has received the 
Ambassador of Good Will award which is 
the highest award given out by Lions Clubs 
International.

In addition to his Lions activities, Past 
Director Sheehan is active in numerous 
professional and community organiza-
tions. He has served as president of Bird 
Island Civic and Commerce, director of 
the Learning Funhouse and as a member 
of various school committees. He also re-
ceived the 2011 U.S. Small Business Asso-
ciation Minnesota Small Business Person 
of the Year Award. 

Past Director Sheehan and his wife, Lori, 
also a Lion and Progressive Melvin Jones 
Fellow, have two sons and two daughters. 

Seeking the Endorsement 
for 

3rd Vice President
Lions Clubs International

Brian 
Sheehan

PID Brian Sheehan runs for
3rd Vice President, Lions Clubs International

Dear Clubs:
       Lions Bill and I are on the campaign team for 5M13 for PID Brian and Lori Sheehan’s Journey for Lions 

Clubs International 3rd Vice President. As this will be a large financial commitment, the Campaign Team are 
setting up a Silent Auction as a fund raiser at the MD5M Convention in Bemidji, USA  April 21-23, 2017.

       If your club would like to donate financially to this cause, please send a cheque to “Cheryl McKitrick” (in my 
name). Lion Bill and I will get a basket in the US and list all club names who have donated on the basket.

        This will be a way that 5M13 can support someone in our Multiple for this honoured position in LCI.. Please 
send donations by April 19th, 2017.

Lion Cheryl McKitrick
Box 340, Crystal City, MB R0K 0N0
204-873-2091   cemckit@gmail.com
Lions Brian & Lori Sheehan’s Campaign Team, 5M13
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WTHIBI 

LION BRIAN 3RD VICE PRESIDENT 
HOCKEY JERSEY CAMPAIGN FUNDRAISER 

“Team Sheehan!” Order Form and/or 
“Team Sheehan Eh!” Order Form 

Together Everyone One Achieves more T.E.A.M Sheehan Jersey for sale as a fundraiser. . 
Designed to be a looser fit . Made of 100% polyester 7 oz.  

T.E.A.M. SHEEHAN 
Where Together Everyone 
Achieves More!   

Also Order Online at 
LionBrian.com  
(Coming Soon) 

MAKE CHECKS PAYABLE TO: 
LION BRIAN CAMPAIGN FUND 
REMIT TO: BOX 177, BIRD ISLAND MN 55310 

U.S. Version QTY Shirt Size Unit Price Total 

  $65.00  

  $65.00  

  $65.00  

  $65..00  

Canadian  Version Qty 

 

 

 

 

Shirt Total  

Shipping/Handling -0- 

Balance Due  

The colors will be blue and red and 
white. The number on the back will be “5M”.  The name on the back is your choice of “Team 
Sheehan!” or you can have the Canadian version of “Team Sheehan Eh!”  The front will have the 

 
Name: ____________________________ 
 
Addr:  _____________________________ 
 
City:   _____________________ State: _____  Zip ____________ 
 
Email: _________________________ Cell: __________________ 
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 Chartered in 1957, one of the first major projects of the Wawanesa Lions Club was the 
building of a cottage which was then raffled off to raise funds for the Lions Swimming 
Pool and Park. Here the Lions members are seen hard at work(??). Please plan to join the 
Wawanesa Lions as they celebrate the 60th Anniversary of the club on April 29th. The 
magical evening promises to be full of fun, fellowship and fantastic entertainment!   

your 
CLUB NEWS

With so much happening in the 
district the past few months, sever-
al photos and news items that have 
been submitted for publication, 
from Lions Clubs in 5M13, have 
been held over for a special up-
coming issue. We apologize for not 
being able to include everything in 
this issue.

However, please continue to for-
ward photos and a short descrip-
tion of your Lions volunteer efforts 
and acheivements, or other Lions 
Club news to The 5M13 Manitoba 
Lion, so that we can include them 
in our next special newsletter of 
the activities of the Lions in our 
district.

Send to
manlion@therecorder.ca

by Apil 17, 2017
Lion Lorraine Houston,
Public Relations and

5M13 Newsletter Editor
204-534-6479

ManitobaLionDISTRICT 5M-13

The Manitoba Lion 5M13 Newsletter

has gone digital.
Visit    5m13lions.org 

to download the bi-monthly newsletter
or sign up to receive email updates.

We still invite all Lions Clubs to submit news and photos to
the manitobalion@therecorder.ca

for the Manitoba Lion 5M13 online publication.
Next newsletter will be May1, 2017
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5M13 Lions Club Directory
For additional information about 5M13 check out our web site at     www.5m13lions.org

Austin & Area Lions Club
	 P: Donald Makinson S: Marie McKean marie.mckean@yahoo.com 573-1853

Binscarth Lions Club
	 P: Elmer Boucher, S: Jean Thompson jeanthompson44@gmail.com 532-2307 

Birtle & District Lions Club
	 P: Dwayne Moncur, S: Marley Rutledge, rutledgemarley@gmail.com 480-2344

Boissevain Lions Club
	 P: Gordon Turner S: Larry Rainnie 204-534-6238 rainnie@mts.net

Bowsman & District Lion Club
	 P: Jerry Boychuk, S: Tyson Boychuk tysonboychuk@gmail.com 731-0920

Brandon Lions Club
	 P: Barb Hurd, S. Garry Lowdon garry@wcgwave.ca 726-1564

Brandon Prairie Pride Lions
	 P: Tanya Cameron, S: Jill Hannah-Kayes cjhannah@mymts.net 725-4994

Brandon University Lions
	 P: Josh Hoppe, joshhoppe99@gmail.com  729-9114

Brandon Wheat City Lions
	 P: Chris Heide, S: Jeff Sim  jeffsim@mts.net  571-1058

Crystal City Lions Club
	 P: David Mutch, S: Kristal McKitrick-Bazin kbazin@mymts.net 873-2225

Dauphin Lions Club
	 P: Morris Amyotte, S: Dean Lounsbury deanlounsbury@hotmail.com

Elphinstone Lions Club
	 P: Dennis Rogasky, S: Lee-Ann Syganiec  lsyganiec@gmail.com 625-2846 

Erickson Lions Club
	 P: Ronald Wilmot, S: Dave Walker carol.dave.walker@gmail.com 636-7803

Ethelbert Lions Club
	 P: Art Ainsworth, S: Rhonda Fillion r.fillion@hotmail.com 204-742-8841

Flin Flon Lions Club
	 P: John Kuzub, S: Debbie Kuzub debkuzub@yahoo.ca  204-687-4298 

Gilbert Plains Lions Club
	 P: Brian Romaniuk S:Barry Randell bdrjtr@mts.net 204-548-2502

Hamiota Lions Club
	 P: Elgin Rogers, S: Gwen Argue gwenargue@gmail.com 204-838-2166

Holland & Area Lions Club
	 P: Bradley Verniest, S: Terry Verniest terryverniest@hotmail.com 204-526-2720

Holland & Area Lioness Club
	 P: Laurel Walker, S: Margaret Fraser hjfraser@mts.net 204-526-2378

Kelwood Lions Club
	 P: Duane Stewart, S: Neil Fraser dnfraser@hotmail.com 204-967-2146

Kenton & Area Lions Club
	 P: Phil Graham, S: Marvin Wiens mwiens@inethome.ca 204-838-2261

MacGregor Lions Club
	 P: Myrna Miles, S: Joanne Hoyak   jhoyak@mts.net 204-685-2069

Melita & Area Lions Club
	 P: Wade Heath, S: Eleanor Renwick ojemr@mts.net 204-522-8686

Miami & Area Lions Club
	 P: Clint Lawson, S: Duncan Callum dcallum@cici.mb.ca 204-435-2069

Minitonas & District Lions
	 P: Brent Church, S: Keith Robb minitonas@hotmail.com 204-525-4582

Minnedosa Lions Club
	 P: Donna Illerbrun, S: Jim Cooper thecoopers@mymts.net 204-867-3245

Morden & District Lions Club
	 P: Ron Peters, S: Sandra Lawrence sandra.lawrence50@gmail.com 822-6021

Neepawa Lions Club
	 P: Charlie Taylor, S: Donald Chubey   don99@mymts.net, 204-476-2469

Oak Lake & Area Lions
	 P: Larry Wallace, S: Travis Wallace twallace@rfnow.com 204-855-2125

Oakburn Lions Club
	 P: Nester Leganchuk, S: Janet Zemianski   janetz@mymts.net 234-5349

Oakville & Area Lions Club
	 P: Don Wilkinson, S: Bruce Mintenko brucemintenko@yahoo.ca 267-2577

PLUMAS Lions Club
	 P: Sharni Schettler, S: Ted Mauthe tmauthe@mymts.net 204-386-2314

Pine River Lions Club
	 P: G. Urbanowski, S: Darlene Nakonechny tdnak@hotmail.com 648-6024

Pipestone Lions Club
	 P: Ivan Reid, S: Brenda Bohne   bohne@mymts.net 204-854-3300

Portage la Prairie Lions Club
	 P: Kevin Love, S: Catherine Humphrey, portagelp1@gmail.com 204-872-2360

La Prairie Lioness Club Portage La Prairie
	 P: Anne Peters, rapeters@mts.net  204-870-1577

Rapid City & Area Lions
	 P:  Patrick Dixon, S: Ken Hyndman khyndman@mymts.net 204 826-2558

Rivers & Area Lions Club
	 P: Doug Dickenson, S: Betty MacDonald  bettymacdonald111@gmail.com 328-7903

Roblin & District Lions Club
	 P: Dieter Schmitt S: Elke Schmitt  roblinlionsclub@gmail.com  204-937-4944 

Rossburn Lions Club
	 P: Mark Wood, S: Diane Maxwell djmmmax@hotmail.com 204-859-2322

Russell & Area Lions ClUB
	 P: Don Betke, S: Haley Kuhl, russelllionsclub@outlook.com 583-6893 

Sandy Lake Lions Club
	 P: Dennis Slashinsky, S: K Slashinsky  kslashinsky@hotmail.com 585-2673

Shoal Lake Lions Club
	 P: Kris Ostash, S: Rosana Neufeld mini@mts.net 204-759-2671

Sinclair & Area Lions Club
	 P: Alan Jackson, S: Lloyd Hayward frog2342@hotmail.com 851-2342

Somerset Lions Club
	 P: Jeff Desrochers, S: Chuck Schmidt   hedleyminer@gmail.com 744-2740

Sprucewoods & Area Lions Club
	 P: Gerald Rubenuik, S: Judy Foster judyjudy13@hotmail.com 721-4132

Stonewall Lions Club
	 P: Ralph Sinclair, S: Ashley Huewan ashlee__2000@hotmail.com 467-2199

Strathclair Lioness Club
	 P: Diane Arnfinson edarnfinson@hotmail.com 204-365-2434

Strathclair Lions Club
	 P: Jim Wilson, S: Calvin Martin   caljay82@hotmail.com 204-365-2653

Swan Lake Lions Club
	 P: Sean Reid, S: Myrna Clifford mecliff@mymts.net 836-2634

Swan River Lions Club
	 P: Douglas Watson, S: Tanner Koistra  tannerkooistra215@gmail.ca 204-281-2505

Teulon & Area Lions Club
	 P: Ron Findlay, S: Rene Bouvier reneb1961@live.ca 204-886-2961

Thompson Lions Club
	 P: Margaret Somerleigh, S: Daniel Hunt  superdan13@hotmail.com 939-0987

Virden Lions Club
	 P: Alex Sundell, S: Tom Makarchuk tmkarch@mymts.net 204-748-6261

Warren & District Lions Club
	 P: Ray Walkere, S: Doug Hogg auhogg@mts.net 204-322-5679

Warren Herizon Lions Club
	 P: Linda Macmillan, S: Fran Lindell franpl@mymts.net 204-322-5672

Waskada Lions Club
	 P: Adam McGregor, S: Audrey Dickinson abhdick@goinet.ca  673-2465

Wawanesa Lions Club
	 P: Michael Fisher, S: Beth Smale   rjsmale@xplornet.com 204-824-2722


